






Managers report – Tracey Lewarne 

Committee Meeting 28th March 2022 

 

Children 

We currently have 33 children on roll. 17 of which are school risers who will receive 

notification next month of school places. 16 anticipate going to Tywardreath School and 

1 going to Lostwithiel. 

SEND – 5 children 

EYPP – 1 child 

 

Staff 

Beth is leaving to become full time at her other job with Cornwall Council as an Early 

Years Inclusion Officer. I am gutted as Beths SEND knowledge is invaluable and the 

support she has given to me and the staff team over the last few months has been 

second to none. I wish her the best but also selfishly wish she wasn’t leaving! 

 

Paediatric First Aid is booked for 13th & 14th April. Staff and volunteers who need it, 

have been booked on. All staff are up to date with training though we will need to pay 

for 2 staff members to complete SENDCo training ASAP. 

 

Natasha has successfully applied for a place at St Austell College to do her Level 3 

Early Years Educator course. Natasha has been volunteering regularly on Wednesdays 

and we will continue to support her with her studies by continuing her placement with 

us. The children and staff are always excited to see what Natasha has planned on her 

Wednesday mornings! 

 

Rebecca, Kelly and Seb are all doing really well and I often wonder how we functioned 

without them!  

 



Staff supervisions are under way (SM to carry out staff supervisions for TL and LP) and 

peer observations have started. 

 

 

 

Cultural Capital Trips 

Cultural capital is the essential knowledge that children need to prepare them for their future 

success. It is about giving children the best possible start to their early education. As part of 

making a judgement about the quality of education, inspectors will consider how well leaders use 

the curriculum to enhance the experience and opportunities available to children, particularly the 

most disadvantaged. 

 

Outings have been great. We have visited Cardinham Woods, Lostwithiel Fire Station, 

The Eden Project and this week we are going on a beach clean. 

After Easter holidays the trips will be to Tywardreath School as part of school 

transitions. 

 

Cornwall Council Visits 

This month we have had 2 separate visits from Christina Husk and Jo Parsons. 

Christina and Jo are part of the Early Years team at Cornwall Council. Their jobs include 

visiting settings and advising on areas for development. Both visits were positive with 

some really good feedback on how staff interact with children and both were pleased 

with the changes that have come about with a change in management. Christina noted 

how engaged the children were and how the general atmosphere was calm and happy.  

They did give us some areas for development (see self-evaluation form) which I have 

already actioned. Staff were each given a copy of the reports to look at and reflect on. 

 

Self Evaluation Form 

Please see for info. 



 

Safeguarding 

Committee MUST complete safeguarding training. All committee members must also be 

aware of MARU/LADO/EHH and safeguarding policies and procedures. 

 

I have this week updated some of our safeguarding forms and have spent a 

considerable amount of time auditing forms. I have actioned concerns which I feel 

should have been done before now but hadn’t been.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




